
 
 

NST Newsletter: Monday 12th May 2025 

 

 
This week’s newsletter features the following items: 
 

• Dates for Next Year’s SBM Network Meetings 

• GDPR Refresher Training for DPOs – Thursday 13th November 

• ID Requirements for DBS Checks 

• Your Invitation - Literacy Excellence Centre Launch 

• Thrive Online Training Sessions – Monday 12th and Thursday 16th May 

• Free online professional development events: The University of Nottingham’s Primary 
Education Network for 2024-25 

• Summer Term Subject Leader Network Meetings 
 

 

 
Dates for Next Year’s SBM Network Meetings 

 
We have set the dates for next year’s SBM Network meetings, which will all be taking 
place 9.00am to 11.30am, here at Nottingham Nursery School and Training Centre: 
 

• Autumn Term – Thursday 11th September 2025 

• Spring Term – Wednesday 14th January 2026 

• Summer Term – Wednesday 22nd April 2026 
 
Diary invites have been sent out to SBMs but if you have not received the invites, please 
let Emily know and she can forward them to you. 
 

 

 
GDPR Refresher Training for DPOs – Thursday 13th November 

 
We have set a date for our annual GDPR refresher training for DPOs, which will be taking 
place on Thursday 13th November, 9.00am to 11.30am, at Nottingham Nursery School 
and Training Centre.  Huge thanks to our wonderful ADPOs Carolyn Marshall (Melbury) 
and Julie Naidu (Forest Fields) for delivering this training for us! 
 
DPOs should have received a diary invite for this training but if you haven’t, please let 
Emily know and she can forward this to you. 
 

 

 
ID Requirements for DBS Checks 

 
Following a request from one of our SBMs for clarification about the IR required for DBS 
checks, please see the advice below from Carol McCone on this matter:  
 

mailto:Emily.Humphreys@nottinghamschoolstrust.org.uk
mailto:Emily.Humphreys@nottinghamschoolstrust.org.uk


The DBS requirements for ID are on the Gov.UK website, see section on Identity Checks 
at this link ID checking guidelines for Standard/Enhanced DBS check applications from 22 
April 2025 - GOV.UK. I would use this, as it is a statutory requirement.  
 
I’ve also included the link for proving Right to Work in the UK - Prove your right to work to 
an employer: Overview - GOV.UK, which again is a statutory requirement and details what 
is appropriate as proof. 
 

 

 

 
 

Your Invitation - Literacy Excellence Centre Launch 
 
Dear colleagues, 
 
Following our recent conversations, I am writing to invite you to the launch of a new 
partnership which has been developed to provide schools with literacy CPL, resources, 
research and specialist support, from Early Years through to Key Stage 4.   
  
Building on the work of the English Hub, the Literacy Excellence Centre (led by Carl 
Pattison) will respond to school and MAT needs on all things literacy - English, Reading, 
Writing, Phonics, Oracy & Leadership. 
  
We would be delighted if you joined us for in-person LEC launch event on 21st May. If you 
are unable to attend this date, we will be holding an online launch on 5th June.  
 

JOIN US on 21 MAY (3.00-4.30pm) in-person 
or 5 JUNE (2.00-3.00pm) online 

  
• See what the new LEC will provide for schools 

and educators. 
• Hear the latest literacy thinking and research. 
• Get a specialist insight into writing and 

vocabulary. 
• Receive the calendar of CPL and collaborative 

learning opportunities. 
• Unlock priority access to our first services. 

CONFIRM YOUR PLACE HERE 
  

LEC Introduction Launch Flyer 

 
  

Watch a 2-minute introduction from Carl here >> Literacy Excellence Centre | Flying High 

Partnership 

 
I know you were also interested in the writing programme and we can provide any further 
information at the launch if that would be helpful.  
 
We hope to see you at one of our launch events.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to get in touch for further information.   
  
Best wishes, 
Sarah Heesom 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/dbs-identity-checking-guidelines/id-checking-guidelines-for-standardenhanced-dbs-check-applications-from-22-april-2025
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/dbs-identity-checking-guidelines/id-checking-guidelines-for-standardenhanced-dbs-check-applications-from-22-april-2025
https://www.gov.uk/prove-right-to-work
https://www.gov.uk/prove-right-to-work
https://futures.flyinghighpartnership.co.uk/courses/?search_query=literacy
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGgxlJ6lPk/HZf_83R2nVQ3oRKdsW9mkA/view?utm_content=DAGgxlJ6lPk&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link2&utm_source=uniquelinks&utlId=h58b14db875
https://www.flyinghighpartnership.co.uk/futures/lec/
https://www.flyinghighpartnership.co.uk/futures/lec/


 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Thrive Online Training Sessions – Monday 12th and Thursday 16th May 
 
We have received details of two free online training sessions which are being run by 
Thrive, which are taking place this week – see below for further details and booking links: 
 
Mental Health Awareness Week (12th-18th May) is just around the corner and this year’s 
theme is ‘community’. 
  
A strong sense of community - where children and young people feel safe, supported and 
valued - is key to mental wellbeing, healthy brain development and academic success. 
 
To mark the week, Thrive is offering two free webinars designed to help early years 
practitioners and school staff create learning environments where children and young 
people feel accepted, appreciated and free to be themselves. 
  
Plus, everyone who registers will receive a free e-guide with practical strategies and 
activities to help create a sense of belonging. 
 
How to create a sense of belonging in the early years 
 
Monday 12th May, 16.00-16.45 BST 
Every child needs to feel that they belong – to know they are safe, seen and significant. 
Join us as we explore how to create a genuine sense of belonging in early years settings 
and why this is crucial for mental wellbeing and healthy brain development. 
 

Register  

 
How to create a sense of belonging in schools 
 
Thursday 15th May, 16.00-16.45 BST 
Explore how to create a genuine sense of belonging in schools. We’ll expand on previous 
conversations about the importance of belonging, sharing fresh strategies underpinned by 
neuroscience and Thrive’s relational approach. 
 

https://d37kk204.eu1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2O+113/d37kk204/VVnkR-2q8cs6W2hmKSt3tRCXKW3yn_R_5wh5TBN7Y8_383qn9gW7Y8-PT6lZ3pvVlq5gp6gHl3GW9bGpCS4Hf6sKW8xX3V63XMV30W8QWyJj2z1pgsW47QsFp2HjXWCW7wlKcM50L_hKN4X99b6WffDXW5g7Hyd4v-qzJW73xYrZ3DPLJCN7mfssr-tsdFW8Ljcc477HDkMW40_GLn6l5NvSW5MtZHB7v7-j7W6HNB6t83Q5t8W8N7Qdg8d6gBtW6jzthk2cJtBZW4_178B3hhPvYVrKlk88BzydtW6-YM_d2T_x7MW4Dp2XS217B4HW61t-s84Gp1KLW20xJw88YylQvN80qgB04qq9RN52-b4GFrY0qW4H5csz6NK1w7W7Kyr-H7t3K3Yf4-1Tbn04
https://d37kk204.eu1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2O+113/d37kk204/VVnkR-2q8cs6W2hmKSt3tRCXKW3yn_R_5wh5TBN7Y8_383qn9gW7Y8-PT6lZ3n1W8GZ8js5GjNX9VcF3_w70KTTxW6HqZFW4q2_NsW8418D0942QGbW8p1_nY1mZTgqW6PrV5B5rHrXTW4XQNXc68Tmq8VW15zr79-DYZW4tKbX72RMp11W8z332f9dF6NmW8yD9sw7WghrKMkhT2XDkRQ-Vt6YNm76MlvnW8XjVyJ8DQHd8W1ZY0Sp5GpRnNN6Wwgv4BZrLPW3hbqsW32mWL6W7TY_Bn3T0Cr1W6t2pct1T2BT2W8_PXjT8gDyFBW3nxD4y1Qv03nW1WYJW579xHScW9l-Vpl4xfsYFW1vN5_T6Bw9ynVkgY6x4HpMSCN2mL-3-zz-Xhf40kqtb04
https://d37kk204.eu1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2O+113/d37kk204/VVnkR-2q8cs6W2hmKSt3tRCXKW3yn_R_5wh5TBN7Y8_383qn9gW7Y8-PT6lZ3mDVyrHMf8tf1cGN8lVw-pP4PbGN3XpTXY9kGhgW1kJd4Y7D3qhbW5fgTGN1jvGqwW3xb5xn2jYRyhW6DstCr6GjGGWW4XkkcJ4vS42WW3NQypd5n4WNqW45lSGF58LkrxW7Ymz-66tkZ89W441CJ4707HFLVDFXmx787cH8W57TY-w1hm9k0N99J1HtMchGtW7bZgyZ2f52nDW4t52YX4tZvmMN6FBc53LdNQlVvqlVV4GN9_4N6smV_sxCYlyW491WQ78yvvLwW4253Bq2_9Zy2W7P9z2Y9bmMmmW1DTFZ02GCLTNW1HLGJt1ZVSt6W1dfgp481Qwfbf6LMTBg04


Register  

 
Can’t join live? Sign up anyway and we’ll send you a recording of the webinar and your 
free e-guide.  
 
Best wishes, 
 
The Thrive Team 
T: 01392 797555 
E: enquiries@thriveapproach.com 
W: thriveapproach.com 
 

 

 
Free online professional development events: The University of Nottingham’s 

Primary Education Network for 2024-25 
 
For some years, our partnership work has included the Primary Education Network (PEN). 
This is an opportunity for school colleagues to come together for free events that offer 
both professional development and local networking. In the past, meetings have focused 
on topics such as, refugee education, the use of technology to support children’s writing 
and ensuring representation of diversity in schools. 
  
The current format is an hour’s online session (MS Teams) featuring some expert input 
and the opportunity for questions and discussion afterwards. 
 
This term’s event focuses on forest schools and outdoor learning. Dr Jenny Elliott, a 
qualified forest school practitioner, has been working this year with a Nottingham school 
and will be sharing her experiences and advice on making connections with nature and 
developing sustainable behaviours through outdoor learning. 
 
This event will take place online, through MS Teams on Thursday 5 June, from 4pm-
5pm. If you would like to come, please indicate by clicking on one of the following links 
and we will send you an invitation and link. 
 
YES I will be attending the PEN event on Thursday 05.06.25 
 
NO I will not be attending the PEN event on Thursday 05.06.25 
 
Feel free to forward this to any other colleagues who you think may be interested. We 
hope to see you there! 
 
Finally, you may also be aware that another aspect of the PEN is our primary blog, which 
has covered a multitude of primary-related themes with over 80 posts. All of the posts are 
available to read here: https://blogs.nottingham.ac.uk/primaryeducationnetwork/. If you are 
interested in discussing a contribution, please contact rupert.knight@nottingham.ac.uk  
 
Best wishes, 
 
The University of Nottingham Primary Education Team 
 

 

 

 

https://d37kk204.eu1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2O+113/d37kk204/VVnkR-2q8cs6W2hmKSt3tRCXKW3yn_R_5wh5TBN7Y8_383qn9gW7Y8-PT6lZ3mvW1ZLc287nB_BkW4H4BpK7SzXstW10fFhL24dCKGW8NpVnv8zpNF0W88_c4_9836W2W1B9bXt5TB409W2D4TK83V3RqVW4D4tVr49PLVZW3M_Nfc6f4wTnW6whww73YDSL5W3ZJPkk6pkxz0W4XsdTS59_8VgW7RzP4x3SkytWW1dL8Z-2vb47tW8_QvBh3fB30FW326WN11Wz0l_W2mQKVh1BNR-BW653Grz3wtybNN3ty77XRVwb1W31pml11KyW8tW5v7XWy1J7n0HW4x5MFL17mhhpMYg1jknkrD0W50RgMn4fVS69N8xJXSS7kDRRN7WVK-fCQfxCf6Sv_Ts04
mailto:enquiries@thriveapproach.com
https://d37kk204.eu1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/2O+113/d37kk204/VVnkR-2q8cs6W2hmKSt3tRCXKW3yn_R_5wh5TBN7Y8_383hKBbW7Y8-PT6lZ3q0W4gJck77JyT3pW70GqbP2dHJD1W4npydT2Mt9qhW5DD1gW6SCxHwW5qwnKV729q8tW91kQY419YTPTW8Md6XY1ZpK-bW2YPRdt9kRynWW9f6dd-6xSW7xW3Lhvy66YmklVW96fxB32lhQm_VJXtwN1cW-YqW1WVG2k7L17DsV5Qht05ySbwTVmn7dC3RxnkJW20t56d3dJNlSN45tCpGxqvXHW8MpBNh54NyPXW4cr7HS8_v0QmW35ZrBc3vQVCzW3FGQhy4-_hKzMj0nNvNYS_pW8ZRsYY9cnttwW1-CG8c2bhm17W7nh6K91Bqv0pN5Sdn_tg5rDHf1mlz9F04
mailto:uonschoolpartnership@nottingham.ac.uk?subject=YES%20I%20will%20be%20attending%20the%20PEN%20event%20on%20Thursday%2005.06.25
mailto:uonschoolpartnership@nottingham.ac.uk?subject=NO%20I%20will%20not%20be%20attending%20the%20PEN%20event%20on%20Thursday%2005.06.25
https://blogs.nottingham.ac.uk/primaryeducationnetwork/
mailto:rupert.knight@nottingham.ac.uk


 
Summer Term Subject Leader Network Meetings 

 
The following Subject Leader Network meetings are now available to book via our booking 
platform, Universe.  Click on the hyperlinks below for further details/to book in: 
 

• Languages Network – Tuesday 20th May, 3.45pm to 5.15pm 

• Phonics Network – Wednesday 21st May, 1.30pm to 3.00pm 

• PE Network – Monday 2nd June, 12.45pm to 3.15pm 

• English Network – Tuesday 3rd June, 1.15pm to 4.00pm 

• PSHE Network – Thursday 5th June, 1.30pm to 3.00pm 

• Assessment Leads Network – Friday 6th June, 1.00pm to 3.30pm 

• Art Network – Monday 9th June, 1.00pm to 3.30pm 

• Music Network – Tuesday 10th June, 2.00pm to 4.00pm 

• Design and Technology Network – Wednesday 11th June, 2.00pm to 4.00pm 

• Curriculum Leads Network – Friday 13th June, 1.00pm to 3.30pm 

• Inclusion Network – Tuesday 17th June, 4.00pm to 5.00pm 

• RE Network – Wednesday 18th June, 3.30pm to 5.00pm 

• Diversity Network – Monday 23rd June, 1.00pm to 3.00pm 

• Science Network – Tuesday 24th June, 1.00pm to 4.00pm 

• Computing Network – Thursday 3rd July, 4.00pm to 5.30pm 

• Early Years Network – Thursday 10th July, 1.30pm to 3.30pm 
 
Jane Gill will be running her summer term Maths Network on the following date: 

• Monday 16th June, 1.15pm to 4.00pm 
 
If you have any queries or if you experience any issues when using these booking links, 
please let Emily know. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.universe.com/events/languages-network-meeting-tickets-5DNXMT
https://www.universe.com/events/phonics-network-meeting-tickets-F6X7R4
https://www.universe.com/events/pe-school-sport-and-physical-activity-network-meeting-tickets-LRBHJ4
https://www.universe.com/events/english-network-meeting-tickets-T30FMX
https://www.universe.com/events/pshe-network-meeting-tickets-N2F5DV
https://www.universe.com/events/assessment-leads-network-meeting-tickets-4CDXSV
https://www.universe.com/events/art-network-meeting-tickets-MVKJ1C
https://www.universe.com/events/music-network-meeting-tickets-NWBL1Z
https://www.universe.com/events/design-technology-network-meeting-tickets-ZV4L8P
https://www.universe.com/events/curriculum-leads-network-meeting-tickets-S3YGTJ
https://www.universe.com/events/inclusion-network-meeting-tickets-KGB4WP
https://www.universe.com/events/re-network-meeting-tickets-X83WLT
https://www.universe.com/events/diversity-network-meeting-tickets-H6C1SP
https://www.universe.com/events/science-network-meeting-tickets-HML2DZ
https://www.universe.com/events/computing-network-meeting-tickets-HGQDZK
https://www.universe.com/events/early-years-network-meeting-tickets-KZ4BF8
https://www.universe.com/events/summer-mathematics-network-tickets-FC1JMS?ref=universe-discover
mailto:Emily.Humphreys@nottinghamschoolstrust.org.uk

